
 

 
 
 
 

Fulham Road and Surrounds Asset Removal       Tuesday, 3 December 2024                                                      
 
 
What works are coming up?  
Council is removing the parking meter 
footings and related infrastructure along 
Fulham Road, Doris Court, Diprose, Turner, 
Thomas, Park, Lothair, Albury and Alroy 
Streets in Pimlico. 
 
Please be advised that expanding paid 
parking across Townsville has been 
suspended. This decision was made during 
the Townsville City Council’s Special Meeting 
on Wednesday 9 October 2024. 
 
When will the works take place? 
 
Location Fulham Road and Surrounds, 

Pimlico 
 

Timing On Tuesday, 10 December 2024, 
Council expects the project to 
take seven (7) weeks to 
complete, weather and project 
conditions permitting. 

Hours Normal work hours are 
from 6am to 6pm Monday 
to Saturday. In exceptional 
cases, work may be 
required outside these 
hours. 

 

Council is committed to keeping the 
community informed as this project’s delivery 
progresses. We will continue to provide 
updates on our progress and any changes to 
the project schedule. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

What will the works include? 
• Remove the existing parking meter 

footings located within the pathway and 
replace the affected area of the pathway. 

• Reinstate the pathway after the removal of 
the meter footings.                                       

 
What does this mean for me? 
If you live in or are travelling through the 
area, you may experience: 
• construction machinery and vehicle 

movement 
• increased levels of dust, noise, and 

vibrations 
• temporary traffic changes, including on-

street parking bay closures, minor traffic 
delays and reduced speed limits. 

Funding 
This project is funded by the Townsville City 
Council.  
 
Contact us. 
To find out more about these works or the 
project, please contact us on the details 
below. 
 

Project Manager: The Project Team, Project 
Management Office 
 

Visit townsville.qld.gov.au and search: 
 ‘Fulham Road Roadworks’. 
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